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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held in Rempstone Village Hall at 6.30pm on Tuesday 14th March 2023.
Present: Cllr R Gower (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr T Beeby, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr Johnson and Cllr J Santoro
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Rushcliffe Borough Cllr Reg Adair, Nottinghamshire County Cllr John Cottee and 2 members of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies received from Cllr Dalton. 
2. Declaration of Interests
None.


3. Co-opt to Fill Councillor Vacancy

Mr Thomas Beeby was nominated to fill the councillor vacancy, proposed by Cllr Santoro, seconded by Cllr Hunter, all in favour. The declaration of acceptance of office form was completed and countersigned by the clerk.


4. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17th January 2023
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17th January 2023 were accepted by the Council as a true and accurate representation of the meeting and signed by Cllr Gower.
5. Borough and County Council Matters

Cllr Adair provided an update on Borough Council matters including the budget, council tax increases and also noted that the West Bridgford fire service would be retained. Cllr Adair spoke of the elections taking place in May and that after 20 years serving on the Borough Council he would be standing down in May. Cllr Gower thanked Cllr Adair for his input over the years.
Cllr Cottee updated the meeting on information he had obtained on the upcoming upgrade of EE’s mobile phone signal in the village.
6. Highways and Traffic

Cllr Gower noted the improvements to the speed of traffic since the A6006 average speed cameras were installed. Some aggregate lorries are still speeding through the village. Cllr Gower had attended a meeting in Bunny held by Johnson Aggregates, if residents have concerns about the speed/stones/dust from their vehicles they can contact the Transport Manager who will investigate this. A funding bid to National Government for a replacement bridge at Zouch had been rejected. Several blocked/damaged drains in the village were noted, clerk to report to Highways.
7. Village Emergency Telephone System
Two volunteers had expressed an interest in supporting the scheme. As a minimum 10 volunteers are required the Parish Council will not proceed with this at this stage. To be reviewed at a later date.
8. Planning
23/00319/FUL - Js Barn  Wysall Lane Rempstone Nottinghamshire LE12 6RW - Proposed demolition of a garage with storage and construction of a new building to create an office/ gym with storage – No objections.
9. Finance
(a) Payments 

The payments below were accepted by the Council. 

	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	04.02.2023
	DD
	Bank Charges Feb 4
	HSBC
	£5.00

	04.03.2023
	DD
	Bank Charges Mar 4
	HSBC
	£5.00

	14.03.2023
	Transfer
	NALC Membership
	NALC
	£121.24

	14.03.2023
	Transfer
	Hall Hire
	Rempstone VH
	£45.00

	14.03.2023
	Transfer
	Printing Consumables
	R Hague (Wilko & Amazon)
	£38.10

	24.03.2023
	Transfer
	Q4 Salary
	R Hague
	£1,030.38
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(b) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted by the Council. 
As Cllr Dalton had notified the Council that she would not be standing for re-election in May it was agreed to update the banking signatures to now include Cllr Joesph Santoro, Cllr Wilfred Pearson and the clerk, Rebecca Hague. The councillors and clerk completed a new banking mandate form which the clerk would return to HSBC.
10. Correspondence
(a) 
Elections
Residents are reminded that they will be required to present photographic ID if they are voting in person at the elections in May. Anyone interested in standing for election can obtain a nomination pack from the clerk.
11. Open Session

No matters raised. 

Cllr Adair and Cllr Cottee left the meeting.
12. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
· Footpaths all in good condition.

· All allotments have tenants and are fully paid for 2023. 
· Cllr Hunter reported that there had been a theft of a trailer in the village.

· Cllr Hunter to book the CCTV servicing with the agreed contractor. As part of this the engineer will carry out a review and provide recommendations to upgrade the system.

Cllr Gower expressed thanks to Cllr Dalton and Cllr Johnson for their service on the Parish Council.

Next agenda items include: CCTV Camera Review
13. Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 16th May 2023 – Annual Meeting of the Parish Council 
Meeting closed 7.10pm
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